
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
 

December 27th, 1929 
 
 All members of the Council having been duly notified, the 
City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular 
adjourned session. Those present and answering at roll call were: 
Councilmen Penberthy, Bear, Hirons, Hall, Sievert, Rogers. 
Councilman Glassford was absent. City Manager Thompson, City 
Attorney Hinman, and City Clerk Tomlinson were present. 
 
gas franchises discussed 
 
 Considerable time was spent in the discussion of the 

proposed natural gas franchise, and other matters pertaining to 
natural gas. 
 
 Councilman Penberthy moved and Councilman Bear seconded the 
motion that the matter of consideration of the natural gas 
franchise be laid on the table until January 15th, and that all 
persons interested be notified accordingly. Motion carried. 
 
Grand Mesa Res. Stock 
 
 A letter from Mr. C. J. Blair offering the City 25 shares of 
stock in the Grand Mesa Reservoir, was presented. Councilman 
Hirons moved and Councilman Sievert seconded the motion that City 
Manager be instructed to purchase this 25 shares of stock at as 

reasonable a price as possible. Upon which motion the following 
vote was cast: 
 
 Councilmen voting YEA - Penberthy, Bear, Hirons, Hall, 
Sievert, Rogers. 
 
 Councilmen voting NO - None. 
 
 All the Councilmen present voting YEA - the President 
declared the motion carried. 
 
 
Regular meeting to be held Thurs. 
 

 It was moved by Councilman Hirons and seconded by Councilman 
Hall that the first regular meeting in January be held on 
Thursday, January 2nd, inasmuch as the regular meeting night, 
Wednesday, January 1st, is a holiday. Motion carried. 
 
 On motion duly made, seconded, and carried, the meeting 
adjourned. 
 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 
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END SEGMENT, due to lack of contiguous or supplemented data. 
******* 
 


